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----- Original Message -----  
From: dbradsky@aol.com  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Monday, July 17, 2006 10:50 AM 
Subject: Agenda Item #107 #06PL081 
 
 Dear Mayor and City Council Members: 
 
I am sending this e-mail to let you relative to  the Blake Estates  
development as currently platted, referenced above and on tonights agenda.  I think the 
lot sizes for this development are too small.  To maintain the integrity of this area, they 
should be at least 3 acres or more.  The  variances that the developer is  
requesting should be denied and the recommendations of  
the staff report dated 6-22-6 and approved by the planning commission be  
followed.  If we are going to go ahead and approve the lots siazes as small as they are, 
then curb, gutter and the like should be required as if the subdivision was in the city 
itself. 
 
I am  not opposed to development of that parcel of land, however, I  
believe development should be consistent with the coutry setting where it is located. 
 
Thank you,  
  
David Bradsky 
 
PRIVACY NOTICE: This email, including any attachments, is legally privileged, 
confidential and covered by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act. 18 U.S.C. 
sections 2510 et seq. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that 
any retention, dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly 
prohibited. Please reply to the sender that you have received this message in error, and 
then delete it. Thank you. 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: Sam Kooiker [mailto:skooiker@rapidnet.com]  
Sent: Sunday, July 16, 2006 10:10 PM 
To: Elkins Marcia 
Subject: Fw: Agenda Item #107 #06PL081  

  
----- Original Message -----  
From: Tfrost2000@aol.com  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Sunday, July 16, 2006 9:59 PM 
Subject: Agenda Item #107 #06PL081  
 
I am sending this e-mail to let you know that I am opposed to the Blake Estates development as 
currently platted. I am a home owner just to the west of the proposed area. Land development in 
this area has been limited so far to larger lots and this has preserved the beauty of the land. 
Please consider this when thinking of this agenda. The highway is a very busy and dangerous 
road as it is. Creating more traffic in that location is not going to help this. If the land is to be 
developed, it should be in keeping with the recent developments nearby i.e.: Aspen Estates and 
Cinnamon Ridge. 
  
Thank you for your time. 
  
Tim Frost 
7660 Elkhart Road 
Aspen Estates 
Rapid City, SD 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: Sam Kooiker [mailto:skooiker@rapidnet.com]  
Sent: Sunday, July 16, 2006 10:10 PM 
To: Elkins Marcia 
Subject: Fw: Blake Estates planned development 
 
 
 
----- Original Message -----  
From: <legarein@enetis.net> 
To: <councilgroup@rcgov.org> 
Sent: Sunday, July 16, 2006 9:01 PM 
Subject: Blake Estates planned development 
 
 
> 
> 
> Dear Mayor and City Council Members: 
> 
> Re: Agenda Item #107 #06PL081 
> 
> I am sending this e-mail to let you know that I am opposed to the 
> Blake 
> Estates development as currently platted. I believe 
> the urban setting is not consistent with the surrounding country 
setting  
> and, because this is a corridor to the Black Hills, an 
> urban setting would diminish the value of this corridor. 
> 
> I ask that this be sent back to the county to be replatted to a 
> country 
> setting which would conform to the surrounding area 
> (larger lot sizes). 
> 
> If replattiing is not an option, I ask that the variances that the  
> developer is requesting be denied and the recommendations of the 
staff  
> report dated 6-22-6 and approved by the planning commission be  
> followed with one exception. I request that the developer bed 
required  
> to do curb and gutter on Highway 44. I am requesting this because of  
> the current erosion and elevation issues form Highway 44 to Blake  
> Road. I believe the variances should be denied to avoid some of the  
> same or similar problems that have occurred in Countryside. 
> 
> Finally, I am not opposed to development of that parcel of land, 
> however, 
> I believe development should preserve the 
> beauty of the HIlls and protect the environment. 
> 
> Thank you, 
> Andrew LeGare 
> 
> 
> 
> 
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----- Original Message -----  
From: Helen LeGare legarein@enetis.net &lt;legarein@enetis.net&gt; 
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org
Sent: Wed, 26 Jul 2006 06:04 
Subject: Fwd: Blake Estates planned development 
 
 
7/25/06 
Dear Mayor Shaw and City Council Members:  
 
I am writing this as a followup to my e-mail of 7/1606. This is in 
reference to agenda Items 44, 44A and 107 from the city council meeting 
of 7/17/06. I respectfully ask that you send this PUD back to the 
Pennington County Commissioners and request that they still limit the 
development to no more than 15 lots but the 12 small lots be 
reconfigured in some fashion so the minim lot size is enlarged from .50 
acres to 1.50 acres in size for the following reasons.  
 
1) The applicants have indicated that they wish to avoid doing 
curb/gutter/sidewalk and this can be accomplished by increasing the 
size of the lots to a minimum of 1.50 acres on the 12 smaller lots and 
increasing the frontage to 175 feet to 200 feet. Doing this would not 
so drastically affect the watershed during periods of heavy moisture 
and would be more consistent with a rural setting. Small lot sizes 
without curb and gutter frequently are subject to erosion issues like 
those that the residents of Countryside face when large amounts of 
moisture can not be absorbed by the watershed. Increasing the lot size 
can help control erosion issues.  
 
2) Increasing the lot size would spread out the contamination of 
automobile waste, pet waste and chemical waste (herbicides and 
pesticides) throughout a 18 acre area (12 lots x 1.50 acres = 18 acres) 
rather than a 6 acre area (12 lots x .50 acres = 6 acres).  
 
Ordinance PUD #0605, which states that the PUD consist of no more than 
15 residential lots with a minimum lot size of .50 acre, does not state 
that the lot size must be .50 acre in size. I would have preferred to 
have seen the PUD establish fewer than 15 lots and do not want more 
than 15 lots, however, I believe that .50 acre lots are just too small. 
I feel that lot size of 1.50 acres will better fit the geographic area 
and will compliment the homes currently in the neighboring area. With a 
sufficient lot size it should not look like a “tract housing” 
development.  
 
I request that the county’s PUD condition from item 21, which states 
that no lot be further subdivided within the development, be not only a 
county requirement but also a city requirement and that a note be 
placed on the deed and the plat.  
 
I am requesting that a performance bond be required, either in place of 
or in addition to a letter of credit. I think it prudent that any 
developments that are over or on this aquifer recharge area be 
submitted to the same requirements for the safety of the citizens of 
Pennington County and the citizens of Rapid City.  
 
I am further requesting that a full time inspector be on this project, 
and any other developments which can potentially affect the aquifer, 
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while the infrastructure is under construction. This should be the 
engineer that designs and certifies the development. Developments 
located on or over the aquifer recharge area have no margin for error 
when it comes to being designed and constructed properly. For this 
reason it is important that the design engineer observe the 
construction and provide certification to the city that the development 
was constructed in accordance with the plans and specifications.  
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Stacey and Marilyn Titus 
13179 Morse Pl. 

Rapid City, SD  57702 
August 3, 2006 
 
Honorable Mayor Jim Shaw and City of Rapid City Council Members  
300 6th Street  
Rapid City, SD 57701 
 
RE: August 1st PW meeting agenda items 24, and 25 (Blake Estates) – continued from July 17th 

Council meeting agenda items 44, 44A and 107.  
 
 
Dear Sirs: 
 

We wish to take this opportunity to provide written comment pertaining to the proposed 
development of approximately 35 acres along West Hwy 44.  We are making these comments as 
landowners near the proposed development.  We are not opposed to development of this property 
and recognize that development will occur.  Our comments regard the manner in which 
development occurs and address two components; the densities proposed for the development 
and the City’s stipulations for approval. 
 
Density: 

 
A number of residents of Rapid City, Pennington County, and ourselves were opposed to 

changing the zoning of the property from General Ag to anything more than Limited Ag as it 
pertains to density.  The area is a gateway to the Black Hills and rezoning in this area, for the last 
twenty years, has been consistently “Limited Ag” or “Suburban Residential”.  We requested the 
County continue limiting the zoning density to no more than one dwelling unit per 10 acres 
(Limited Ag.).  Signed petitions were submitted to the County supporting this request.   

 
The Pennington County Commissioners attempted to compromise between the citizens (who 

wanted low density development) and the developer by approving a maximum of 15 lots with a 
minimum lot size of ½ acre and stipulated that no further subdivision of the property be 
permitted, refer to conditions 1 and 21 of the County’s action of May 23, 2006 attached.   The 
County PUD layout shows 12 – ½ acre lots and three larger lots.  We believe fewer and larger 
lots would blend into the surrounding property better and request the City consider decreasing 
the number of lots and increasing the minimum ½ acre lot size.   

 
A council member approached me after the July 17th Council meeting regarding my thoughts 

for alternatives to the ½ acre lot size.  As a result of this I took the liberty of preparing a 
conceptual layout with larger lots that still utilize a public sewer and water system.  This was 
very preliminary and was only intended to facilitate discussion.  This document was transmitted 
to the developer for consideration and has been attached to this document for informational 
reasons. 

 
We believe high-density development will have a negative impact on the valuation of the 

surrounding 3 – 10 acre single-family residential properties.  We believe that a density of 15 
lots/35acres will impact the wildlife, specifically the Rocky Mountain Bighorn Sheep.  The 
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sheep use this area to move between grazing areas and the proposed density will likely impact 
this wildlife’s ability to move between their natural habitats. 

 
City Stipulations: 

 
1. A development with 12- ½ acre lots becomes an urban environment and no longer has the 

appearance of a rural setting and therefore should be developed as if it were a City 
neighborhood.  The 12 – ½ acre lots should be developed in accordance with the 
appropriate City standards or the lot sizes should be increased to reflect a more rural 
environment.   We agree with the stipulations as proposed by City Staff for ½ acre lots.   

  
2. Consideration should be given toward requiring the Developer to form a Water District 

for the public water system, as it is difficult for homeowner associations to adequately 
fund and operate these systems.  There may be reasons why a Water District is not 
desirable, for example future annexation and dissolution of a Water District may be more 
difficult.  However, discussion regarding the type of entity that should manage and 
operate public water and sewer systems outside of the City limits does have merit.  

 
3. Because the development is situated on land that is sensitive for aquifer contamination 

careful consideration for how best to design and construct facilities that minimize 
contamination is necessary.  The proposed sanitary sewer system is essential for 
wastewater but consideration on how to minimize the potential for secondary 
contamination from items like anti freezes, oils, fertilizers, etc should also be addressed.  
It may be advisable to add a stipulation requiring that the engineering design for storm 
runoff shall include addressing secondary contamination issues as well.  This is 
something the City may want to consider for all developments located over areas 
sensitive to aquifer contamination. 

 
4. We request the City help communicate condition 21 of the County’s PUD to future 

property owners by adding a stipulation that requires a note be placed on the Plat and 
Deeds stating, “No further subdivision of the property within the boundaries of this plat 
is permitted”.  It is also our understanding that modifications and alterations of plats do 
not require notification of surrounding property owners, please consider a stipulation 
requiring that modifications or alterations to this plat requires notification of surrounding 
property owners in the same manner as a rezoning request. 

 
In summary we would have liked to have the zoning be limited to one home per 10 acres and 

would have preferred larger lot sizes than ½ acre.  However, if changing the density or lot size is 
not possible then please consider adding the above stipulations. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Stacey and Marilyn Titus 
 
Attachments 
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